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December 15, 2020 
 
Dear Green Acres & R.L. Hyslop Families, 
 
 Re: New School at Collegiate Ave. Site – Opening September 2021  
 
As part of the Lower Stoney Creek School Consolidation Plan, a major school renewal project is well 
underway at the former Collegiate Ave. site to accommodate students currently at Green Acres and 
R.L. Hyslop. This project will include eight new classrooms, a new gym, library, and childcare centre.  
 
The first day of school at the new site is scheduled for September 2021. Following the opening of the 
new school, Green Acres and R.L. Hyslop will be closed. 
 
In the new year, two committees will be formed with representation from both Green Acres and R.L. 
Hyslop to engage in two important processes: 

1. Transition Planning Committee – will help guide plans for a smooth transition of 
students from Green Acres and R.L. Hyslop into the school at the Collegiate Ave. site;  

2. School Naming Committee – will provide the Board of Trustees with recommendations 
for naming the new school. 

  
Thank you for your support of this project. If you have any questions regarding this information, 
please contact your school Principal or Vice-Principal. 
 
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
 

Jeff Gillies 
Superintendent of Student Achievement, Family of Schools 1 


